TOWN OF STURBRIDGE, MA
BOARD OF HEALTH
Tuesday June 19, 2018
Center Office Building, 2nd Floor 
Meeting Called to Order: 5:44 pm  
Quorum Check:
 
Confirmed
Members Present:  
Linda Cocalis (LC), Chairman

Members Absent:  Richard Volpe
George DeBusk (GD)
Others Present:  

Bri Eichstaedt (BE) BOH Agent

Erin Carson, BOH Administrative Assistant
Applicants and/or Audience Members: 
Joseph Daol-Owner of Sturbridge Gas
5:45 pm Sturbridge Gas Tobacco Violation 
Sturbridge Gas received a compliance check on May 21, 2018 from the WRTCC.  They were cited for selling to a minor. This is the first violation from our local coalition for Sturbridge Gas represented here by the owner Joseph.  They also received a violation from the FDA in December. Sturbridge Gas does have store policy, which all employees must read and follow.   JD feels the cashiers should be responsible for the violation.  Ultimately, it is the responsibility of the permit holder/owner for the actions of all the staff.  The BOH issued a verbal warning to Sturbridge Gas for the violation.  LC hopes the coalition would notify the business owner in a timelier manner in the future, so the owner could address the problem immediately.
6:02 RDP Grant Update
 The Town of Sturbridge has one of the highest point totals for the grant program.  The more points you have, the higher the grant $ your town receives.  BE has also applied for a grant to increase our mattress recycling program.
6:06 Backup Health Inspector
BE will advertise on Indeed for two weeks for the backup Health Inspector position.  LC and BE will review the applications and interview candidates before the next BOH meeting.  The goal is to appoint someone at the next meeting. 
6:08 pm Health Inspector Update
Jaime Rice resigned from her position as Health Inspector.  The interview process for her replacement has begun and the top three candidates will interview with LC and BE on Thursday June 21.  The top two candidates will come before the board for consideration.
6:11 pm Fee Schedule
LC recommends changing to a class system for our food service fees vs charging by the number of seats, which we currently do.  A brief discussion took place about adding a catering fee for $50, adding re-inspection fees, and doubling the annual permit fees if not received by January 31.  There was also discussion about changes to the temporary food events fees.  BOH will hold a public meeting to make official changes to all of the fees.  
 Old Business: None discussed 

 Public Comment Period:  none discussed  
Next Meeting:  TBD
Adjournment:  Motion to Adjourn at 6:49 pm by LC, 2nd: GD, Vote 2-0, AIF

The items listed, which may be discussed at the meeting, are those reasonably anticipated by the Chair.~ Not all items listed may in fact be discussed and other items not listed may also be brought up for discussion to the extent permitted by law.~ For those items that will be discussed, the Conservation Commission  will address its questions and concerns with a proponent before allowing the public to weigh in on the topic being discussed with the proponent.~ For public discussion of non-agenda items, such discussion will be handled during the Walk-in period or as allowed by the Chair.
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